Conseil des Services du District de

@ Manitoulin-Sudbury

District Services Board

RESOLUTION 21-06
DATE: January 28, 2021
MOVED BY: Kevin Burke SECONDED BY: Maureen VanAlstine

WHEREAS the Property Committee met on January 27, 2021 to review the
Environmental Assessment and Feasibility Study for the proposed new
community housing build in Little Current; and

WHEREAS the Property Committee is recommending to the Board that they
proceed with the Environmental Assessment and Feasibility Study for the
proposed new community housing build in Little Current.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Manitoulin-Sudbury District
Services Board accepts the Property Committees recommendation and
authorizes the CAO to proceed with Environmental Assessment and
Feasibility Study for the proposed new senior's community housing build in
Little Current based on estimates provided during the Board’s in camera
session; and

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED that the funds required to complete the
Environmental Assessment and Feasibility Study be drawn from the Ontario
Priorities Housing Initiatives Planning Allocation which was provided by the
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing as 100% provincial funding.
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